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Be it remembered that a session of the County Commission of Stone County was held in the 

courthouse at Galena, on April 23, 2024. Those in attendance today were Presiding 

Commissioner Mark Maples, Southern Commissioner Hank Smythe and Northern Commissioner 

Wayne Blades. 

 

Morning Session: 

9:00 AM – 10:00 AM 

No scheduled agenda 

 

10:00 AM 

Presiding Commissioner Mark Maples opened the meeting with a pledge of allegiance. Following 

the pledge Pastor Mike Brazle with the Church of Christ located in Kimberling City, led the meeting 

in prayer. Those that were in attendance were Pastor Mike Brazle, Church of Christ located in 

Kimberling City, MO; Matt Daugherty, Assessor; Kristi Stephens, Treasurer; Wes Weber, 

Prosecuting Attorney; Tom Martin, Emergency Management; Burt Whaley; Denise Dickens, 

Stone County Clerk; Counsel William McCullah and Amanda Parton, Stone County Clerk’s Office. 

 
Approval of Commission Minutes 

The matter to approve the minutes for Stone County Commission meetings dated April 18, 2024, 

was brought to decision by a roll call vote: Smythe – yes; Maples – yes; Blades –yes. Minutes 

ordered approved. 

 

Schedule of Bills - 1 

Presiding Commissioner Mark Maples presented a schedule of bills that have been submitted to 

the County Commission from the County Clerk’s office in the amount of $130,448.99. This matter 

to accept the bills for payment was brought to a decision by a roll call vote: Smythe – yes; Blades -

yes; Maples – yes. Order to pay carried. 

 

 



Schedule of Bills - 2 

Presiding Commissioner Mark Maples presented a schedule of bills that have been submitted to 

the County Commission from the County Clerk’s office in the amount of $157,924.79. This matter 

to accept the bills for payment was brought to a decision by a roll call vote: Smythe – yes; Blades -

yes; Maples – yes. Order to pay carried. 

 

Open Bids – Retaining Wall 

Two bids were opened for the retaining wall. The two bids received were from Matt Ceaser 

Contracting, LLC and Redneck Concrete. After much discussion, the County Commissioners 

decided they needed engineered plans for the retaining wall. No bid were accepted at this time. 

 

Senate Bill 190 

The County Commission voted to accept the ordinance authorizing a property tax credit pursuant to 

“Senate Bill 190 and 137.1050 RSMo to provide property tax relief on senior citizens’ primary 

residences. The matter to sign and accept the ordinance for Senate Bill 190 was brought to a 

decision by roll call vote: Blades – yes Smythe – yes; Maples – yes. Ordinance signed.  

 



 

 

Westlaw 

Wes Weber, Prosecuting Attorney, came before the Commission to discuss the online legal 

research service Westlaw subscription. Wes Weber asked to have four license subscriptions for his 

office and would like to add County Council William McCullah in 2025.  

 

Announcement  

Public Time: 

 

Time was extended to anyone who wanted to speak to the commission at this time. 

Adjournment: The adjournment of the Stone County Commission meeting was brought to 

decision by roll call vote: Blades – yes; Smythe- yes; Maples- yes. Meeting adjourned at: 11:17 

AM 


